## Georgia

Atlanta.—The second annual meeting of the Southern Section of The Classical Association of the Middle West and South was held in Atlanta April 27-29. Representatives were in attendance from every state in the territory and from one or two states outside the territory. The sessions of the first two days were devoted to the reading of papers; that of the third day to an informal discussion of high school problems and to reports on the investigation into the teaching of Latin by The American Classical League. An address was delivered by Dean Andrew F. West and a report made by Dr. Mason Gray. From every point of view the meeting was a great success.

The program in detail was printed in the May number of the CLASSICAL JOURNAL.

On Friday the Association was the guest of Emory University where the day's sessions were held and where the members were entertained at luncheon by the institution. On Saturday Oglethorpe University was host at luncheon. On both occasions everything possible was done in generous and hospitable fashion for the comfort and entertainment of the members.

The officers elected for the coming year are Josiah B. Game of the State College for Women, Florida, President; D. M. Key of Millsaps College, Mississippi, Vice-President; E. L. Green of the University of South Caroline, Secretary-Treasurer.